

8th. August, 1927.

Dear Sir,

You will recollect that towards the end of last year I wrote to you in regard to the possibility of co-operation between your University and the Imperial Institute in connection with the investigation of research problems which are suggested from time to time at the meetings of the Advisory Councils and Technical Committees of the Imperial Institute. A further communication is shortly being addressed to you on this subject.

I am enclosing herewith a copy of my Annual Report on the operations of the Institute during 1926 which may be of interest to you.

With regard to the publications issued by the Institute, to which reference is made on pages 29 and 30 of the Report, I would draw your attention to the enclosed copy of a reprint of an article in the "Bulletin of the Imperial Institute" (published quarterly), dealing with recent developments in the Cyprus Silk Industry which are the outcome of work carried out by one of the Technical Committees of the Institute. This will afford an idea of the class of article contained in the "Bulletin" and of the type of work undertaken at the Imperial Institute through the various Technical Committees of which lists are given on pages 5 and 20 of my Report.

In case your University may care to subscribe to the Bulletin of the Imperial Institute an order form is enclosed.

Yours faithfully,

Director

(Lt-Gen. Sir William Furse).